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This Week at Rotary

MONDAY, May 2, 2022

In person at Sinclair Community College - or on Zoom

"How the GWDI is Helping West Dayton Business Thrive"
The Greater West Dayton Incubator (GWDI) was conceived at the intersection of the University of Dayton’s (UD) most
recent strategic visioning process and intentional conversations with Greater West Dayton community leaders. The GWDI is
the first tangible outcome of these dialogues and represents a reciprocal relationship that can benefit all stakeholders
equitably. This includes serving as a catalyst for generational wealth creation and inclusive economies in Greater West
Dayton, while enhancing experiential learning opportunities that prepare students for a diverse and competitive 21st Century
workforce and society. In this presentation, director Whitney Barkley will share the origins of the GWDI and why it is
relevant and necessary inside of Dayton's entrepreneurial ecosystem.

Chair of the Day: Karla Garrett Harshaw

This Happened Last Monday...
President Shaun Yu called the meeting to order and took a minute to recognize the Red Ribbon Committee for their amazing job creating the most remarkable takeover
meeting of all his years in Rotary. He referred to pictures on the screen and stated that takeover was so successful, they raised nearly $25,000 in donations for the K-9
program. He requested that the Red Ribbon Committee stand and accept a round of applause for their deserved recognition. He also recognized Iris Juergens for all her
hard work and leadership. President Yu also added that the Youth Peace Advocacy, Leadership and Service Day which occurred on April 23rd at Sinclair and mentioned that
Kelly Lehman would present later in the meeting on the event. President Yu called up Bill Nance to give the invocation, 4-Way Test and Pledge to the Flag.

Bill Nance spoke about life and how it is like a camera. Just focus on what's important, capture the good times, develop from the negatives, and if things don't work out,
take another shot. How do we do that? Maybe go to the Master photographer. He then led in the 4-Way Test and the Pledge to the Flag. Next up was news headlines of
the day regarding prayer front and center at the supreme court, Justices will hear arguments for a Washington State High School football coach who was fired for quietly
but visibly kneeling on the field. He reported a new survey which showed job switchers are experiencing double digit pay increases. Krista Sheneman (a 33-year-old artist
with type 2 diabetes) walked from Cincinnati, OH to her hometown Memphis, TN totaling 470 miles in 23 days to inspire others with type 2 diabetes, a bus thief stealing
multiple buses tried billing gas to Greyhound and while waiting for his receipt, was arrested. Michelle Feltz welcomed guests to the club including Marc Pedro (Dan
McBride), and Liz Ball (Judd Plattenburg). Guests were welcomed.

Secretary Linda Groover then came to the podium and started with fines for red ribbons, Rotary pin and mixed tables. She then recognized this week's birthdays. Linda
announced the Addam’s Family presented by Muse Machine on Friday June 17, 2022 at 6:30 at the Schuster Center. There is a limit of 40 people so get your reservations
made.

Linda then called on Rotarians for Day-10s. Charlie Campbell gave a Day-79 and counting for his birthday. Bob Hoopes gave a Day-100 to the K-9 project, Carolyn Rice
gave a Day-100 for several reasons, Howard Ducker gave a Day-300 (100 this years birthday and 200 for each birthday during the pandemic), Amy Radachi gave a Day-
100 for her youngest son who will graduate from the Navy and received orders to Maryland with the NAC, Dave Williamson gave Day-20 to congratulate the Peace
Committee, particularly Kelly Lehman and the 17 Bosnian students, Holly Wiggins gave a Day-21 for seeing everyone in person and for Amy Radachi’s son and those that
keep us safe.

Linda then turned the meeting back over to President Shaun. Shaun then asked who has signed up so far for the Rotary Day of Service on April 30th. He encouraged those
that still want to sign up will need to see Amy Radachi today, being the last day and he shared a few details about the upcoming National Rebuilding Day for Rebuilding
Together Dayton and logistics information.

Bill Nance interviewed Kelly Lehman. She gave a brief review of the Youth Peace Day on April 23rd at Sinclair. She reported that the Dayton Daily News published a great
article featuring the day spotlighting the Dayton Rotary club. A slideshow of pictures in review of the event was shown to the club as she spoke. She detailed the 550 kits
put together by 34 kids and 13 adults in 3 hours! So impressive! Kelly shared her passion for the Peace Committee and being able to share peace with the young
individuals who helped with this project. Bill Nance thanked Kelly and Susan and those that participated.

President Shaun Yu called to the podium Frank Scott to present Paul Harris fellowship awards. He recognized Iris Juergens for her 2nd, Gerry Chadwick his 3rd, Kelly
Lehman her 5th, Steve Naas for his 7th and 8th, Greg Birkmeyer his 6th. He congratulated everyone for their hard work and dedication to the club!

President Yu introduced the chair of the day, Kelly Lehman (quite popular today!). Kelly expressed her joy to be introducing the speaker today, Tony Kroeger. Tony is the
planning division manager for the City of Dayton since 2006, a graduate of Miami University and received his master’s degree from Clemson University. He grew up in
Cincinnati, Ohio, and came to Dayton from Greenville, South Carolina. He wishes to share his sense of wonder and excitement about cities with others, especially his
children, Luke and Ben. He and his family live in the St. Anne’s Hill historic district in Dayton. You can find him @tonykroeger on Twitter and several other social media
outlets. Today the club will listen to Tony talk about his new book “The Hidden History of Dayton.” The author spoke of the significant chapters within the book and certain
facts about the history of Dayton and shared some unknown facts about the North, West, East and South side of Dayton in his talk. He offered available copies of his book
today to the club for purchase at a discounted price of $10.00 at the end of the presentation.

Shaun presented the speaker with a small gift. The Queen of Hearts weekly winner was Linda Groover who drew an Eight of Clubs. Shaun thanked all our guests for
joining us and hopes they will all consider membership in the future.

Next week we will learn about West Dayton business Incubator.

The meeting adjourned at 1:05pm.
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Here is the link for the meeting recording. https://vimeo.com/703022849

Meeting Recording https://vimeo.com/701280214

Recent Paul Harris Fellowship Recognitions

Congratulations to Iris Juergens on recently completing her 2nd Paul Harris Fellowship, to Gerry Chadwick on recently completing his 3rd Paul Harris Fellowship, to Kelly
Lehman on recently completing her 5th Paul Harris Fellowship, Greg Birkemeyer on recently completing his 6th Paul Harris Fellowship, and Steve Naas on completing his 7th
and 8th Paul Harris Fellowships. They were each presented with their new pins at the meeting on Monday, April 25th.

We thank you for your generosity in supporting Rotary International!

Youth Peace Advocacy
Rotary Youth Peace, Advocacy, Leadership & Service Day - April 22, 2023

https://vimeo.com/703022849�
https://vimeo.com/701280214


Article link: https://epaper.daytondailynews.com/popovers/dynamic_article_popover.aspx?guid=20992a01-374a-4e2b-807c-06dd3233a8cc&pbid=66ab59ea-5cfc-438d-83e4-
dc9e4a34f79d&utm_source=app.pagesuite&utm_medium=app-interaction&utm_campaign=pagesuite-epaper-html5_share-article
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Queen of Hearts Drawing
Queen of Hearts Raffle is Back

Weekly at Monday Meetings to benefit the Dayton Rotary Foundation

$1 per ticket/$5 for 6 tickets

Weekly winner draws a card from the deck if they draw the Queen of Hearts the winner takes ½ the pot. If the card is not
the Queen of Hearts card then the card is destroyed & we try again next week. Meanwhile the pot continues to grow.

CURRENT POT: $1495

See Secretary Linda or Laura for more information.

ATTENTIOM ZOOM PARTICIPANTS
****For those members who would like to participate via zoom - please let Laura know ahead of time or place your request
in the chat prior to the start of the meeting and we will assign you ticket numbers and bill your foundation account.

Muse Machine a Night with the Stars




